STOCKTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting, Wednesday 3rd May 2023 at Norton Village Hall.
Present: Councillors Gavin Hamilton (Chairman), David Plant, John Pigg, Barry Spittle, Henry Phillips and Steve Bagnall.                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Clerk: Graham Bould.

Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall      

One Parishioner.
1. Apologies for Absence: Sam Newbrook West Mercia Police (shift patterns) 
2. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 23rd June 2021.
Resolved – that the minutes of the Stockton Annual Parish Meeting held on 4th May 2022 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
3. Special Guest Speaker: Luke Neal, Land and Water Team Deputy Manager at the Shropshire Wildlife Trust on the subject of the Worfe Wild-side Project at Higford (deferred till 8.30pm).
Luke Neal thanked the Parish Council for the opportunity to speak about the Worfe Wild-side Project and the activities particularly at Higford, apologising for his late attendance at the meeting.              The broader project started with Apley Estate looking for a biodiversity along the brook. Severn Trent take drinking water for the Shifnal and Wolverhampton areas. The outcome of the improvements will be to 're-wet' the flood plain. The Higford elements of works still under discussion/development  requires works to be carried out to by-pass channels around the mill and sluice gates, which could involve lowering of banks at key locations and reconnecting through woodlands and wetlands. In terms of fish populations the improvements would allow trout, eel and sticklebacks the ability  to return up stream to spawn. The improvements would also allow the wetlands to become a 'sponge' as before and prior to the 'channelling' of the brook. The Chairman thanked Luke Neal for his informative update.
4. Chairman’s Report.
The Chairman thanked everyone on the Parish Council for their support during the year. The report is attached to these minutes for information.
5. Report from Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall (verbal or written).
Councillor Marshall indicated it had been a positive year overall, although coloured with some disappointments. The largest revolved around the poor quality of work carried out on some highways particularly the stretch of the A442 through the area. Other areas for Parishioners to be aware of is the changes to Election Divisions for Shropshire Council, in that most of the Worfield Division has been redefined into a new Shifnal Rural Division. The need for Shropshire Council to keep up to date with both the local plan and five year land supply for housing development across the County. Councillor Marshall presented Cllr Steve Bagnall with litter picking equipment for the Norton 'Wombles' group.

6. Parish Matters
The Parishioner present raised several highway issues. Firstly, the 'apron' area at the junction of Cheswardine Lane and the A442 which has been raised on many occasions with Shropshire Council. Secondly, the 'triangle' part of the lane serving several houses. Councillor Marshall undertook to raise the problem directly with reference to the 'apron'. The 'triangle' lane is the responsibility of the landowner, Apley Estate. The finial concern the Parishioner raised related to the highway consultant Shropshire Council had employed. Councillor Marshall indicated that their work had been completed and the actions stemming from that work had produced saving a lot higher that the costs involved for employing the consultant. It has also led to the 'splitting' of the works between Kier the main contractor undertaking major highway capital projects and the Councils in house work force undertaking smaller projects allowing Shropshire to cost effectively manage the budget allowing for more projects to be completed.
The meeting then closed at 7.45pm and re-opened at 8.30pm, closing at 9pm
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